NHS Foundation Trust

Freedom of Information Office Westmorland General Hospital Burton Road Kendal LA9 7RG

Tel: 01539 715511

Web: www.uhmb.nhs.uk

Our Ref: 7768

8 November 2018

Mr Kyle Preston

request-527214-c3e55e84@whatdotheyknow.com

Dear Mr Preston

RE: REQUEST FOR INFORMATION UNDER THE FREEDOM OF INFORMATION ACT (FOI Act)

I refer to your email of 18 October 2018 and I am now able to provide the following response to your request.

You asked us to supply the following information: Our replies appear in bold type below.

Who is the Trust's current supplier for their Electronic Patient Record?

What is the contract start and end date for the Electronic Patient Record? The contract started in 2018

Who is the Trust's current supplier for your Patient Administration System? **DXC**

What is the contract start and end date for the Patient Administration System? **April 2024**

When are you due to start looking to re-procure your clinical systems? **2023**

Who supplies the Trust's integration system? **Intersystems**

Please supply a copy of the Trusts latest Informatics Strategy

Please see the attached Innovation, Informatics and Information (I3) Strategy

How regularly does the Trust review their Informatics Strategy? The Informatics Strategy will be reviewed in 2019

Has the Trust developed a Digital Strategy?

Trust Headquarters: Westmorland General Hospital Burton Road Kendal

LA9 7RG CHAIR: IAN JOHNSON

Tel: 01539 716621 CHIEF EXECUTIVE: AARON CUMMINS

How often does the Trust assess their Clinical Systems? This is part of the EPR Review

Who is the Trust's current Chief Clinical Information Officer?

We do not give out the names of individual members of staff.

Please see the Trust website for a copy of Who's Who – The Leadership Tree

https://www.uhmb.nhs.uk/files/8315/2940/6018/Leadership Tree 2018-19 JUNE18.pdf

Who is the Trust's current CIO/ IT Director? Please see response above.

Which member of the board is responsible for IT? Please see response above.

Please provide an organisation chart for your IM&T department?

Please see attached organisation chart for the Trust IM&T Department

Which member of the Trust is the SRO for the STP engagements? Please see response above.

What proportion of the Trust's IM&T Department is made up of interim staff and permanent staff? Please see response above.

Is the Trust looking to migrate to the cloud in the next 2 years? **No**

Are the Trust considering their options of outsourcing their IT Services in the next 3 years?

No

If you are unhappy with the way the Trust has handled your request, you may ask for an internal review by contacting: Mary Aubrey, Director of Governance, Westmorland General Hospital, Burton Road, Kendal LA9 7RG.

For more information on our sites and services, including our latest Annual Report, please visit our website: http://www.uhmb.nhs.uk

If you are not content with the outcome of the internal review, you have the right to apply directly to the Information Commissioner for a decision. The Information Commissioner can be contacted at: Information Commissioner's Office, Wycliffe House, Water Lane, Wilmslow, Cheshire SK9 5AF.

I hope this information has answered your question. If you require any further clarification or assistance regarding this request, please do not hesitate to contact the Freedom of Information office on 01539 715511. Please remember to quote the reference number above in any future communications.

Kind regards

MRS MARY AUBREY
DIRECTOR OF GOVERNANCE

May E Abey